
	

	

	
 
 
 
Karola Dillenburger, PhD, BCBA-D 
Queen’s University Belfast 
Belfast, Northern Ireland, UK 
 
 
Dear Dr. Dillenburger, 
 
Congratulations, the Behavior Analyst Certification Board, Inc. (BACB) has approved the course 
sequence that you submitted from Queen’s University Belfast as meeting the 270-hour coursework 
requirement for taking the Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) examination that will go into 
effect in 2015.  You may now inform your students that the course sequence meets the BACB's 
coursework eligibility requirements.  Applicants who provide verification that they have completed 
this approved course sequence will not have to provide coursework documentation.   
 
The BCBA course sequence approval number for Queen’s University Belfast is 4042.  Your institution 
is listed on the www.BACB.com Approved University Training page.  This course sequence approval 
will be valid from the present through December 31, 2016.  For this period you may use the following 
language when referring to the coursework sequence approval: "The Behavior Analyst Certification 
Board, Inc.® has approved the following course sequence as meeting the coursework requirements for 
eligibility to take the Board Certified Behavior Analyst Examination®.  Applicants will have to meet 
additional requirements to qualify.” We encourage schools with Approved Course Sequences to post 
their Approved Course Content Verification Form along with details of the program offered on their 
web sites.  
 
We will be pleased to link your institution's name on the Approved Course Sequence page of 
www.BACB.com to your website.  Please let us know if you would like us to do so.  
 
Please note that you will need to abide by the approved course content or immediately notify the 
BACB that the course does not meet the agreed upon requirements. In addition, be sure to notify us if 
your course content or instructor list changes.  You should send us a revised syllabus if you make 
changes to the content and revised faculty information if you add new faculty.   
  
We believe that this approval process is an important step in creating an educational and career path for 
professional behavior analysts that will be beneficial to all.  Thank you for your interest and 
commitment to this important process.  
 
Regards,  

 
James E. Carr, Ph.D., BCBA-D 
Chief Executive Officer 

March 3, 2013


